GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING – September 13, 2022

The meeting was called to order via Zoom and in-person at 7:03 p.m. by President Serop Karchikyan. The pledge of allegiance was led by Sergeant-at-Arms Ric Roldan and there was a moment of silence for departed brothers and sisters since the last. The roll call was answered by twelve officers and stewards in good standing.

Motion (Lee/Lineman) passed to waive the reading of the minutes and accept as emailed and printed for members at the meeting. Motion (Rich/Trieu) passed to waive the reading of the bills as emailed and printed for members at the meeting and warrants be drawn and bills be paid. Motion (Rich/Lineman) passed to waive the reading of the Treasurer's Report and accept as printed and emailed for members at the meeting.

Motion (Lineman/Lee) passed to accept the following applications for membership: S. Adame, L. Adeva, K. Basillo, J. Cisneros, A. Hope, L. Jackson, G. Martinez, J. Murphy, J. Nolan, I. Ochoa, H. Popoca, T. Solorzano, K. Spicer, P. Truong, M. Valenzuela. **WELCOME!**

MBA Representative Vinh Trieu spoke about Short-Term Disability coverage for NALC members, offering a great option for those who have used their allotted sick leave. Leroy Collier reported on legislative issues and suggested that, when available, the CSALC endorsement flyer be shared with Branch members.

President Karchikyan discussed the possibility of the CCA position being eliminated with the next contract negotiations and updated on the new letter carrier pay increase effective August 27th. Vice President Rich shared his experience at the National Convention in Chicago and provided information on the new Next Generation Delivery Vehicles (NGDV). The next National Convention is set for Boston, MA in the summer of 2024.

Motion (Lee/Lineman) passed to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 p.m.

Submitted by,

Nancy Norman \
Secretary-Treasurer